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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

As part of planned works, we are upgrading the accessible toilet and staff toilet on the 
second level in Building H at Russell Lea Public School. This work involves the use of heavy 
machinery.  

The work includes: 

• demolishing the existing bathrooms and toilets (completed) 
• renewing the walls, floor and ceiling 
• installing a ceiling hoist and change table.  

Work started on Monday 10 June and is expected to be completed in September 2024. 

Work occurs Mondays to Saturdays. No work is done on Sundays. Demolition work took place 
outside of school and Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) hours to minimise impact on 
teaching, learning and OSHC. 

The area remains fenced off while work continues. Students and staff are able to use other 
facilities and toilets. 

All vehicle movements will be supervised by contractors and not permitted during recess or 
lunch. Site access will be via the corner of Whittall Street and Lithgow Street entrances. 
Pedestrian entry and exit to the school grounds will always remain available. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.    

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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